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NEWSLETTER 

Issue 8: 23rd July 2020  

WELCOME BACK TO TERM 3 CALENDAR 

 
JULY  
 
29th  - Wellbeing             
     Wednesday 
 
31st - 2021 Enrolments 
    due back 
 
  
 

Unfortunately a return to remote learning isn’t how we wanted to 
start Term 3. However, the hard work that all of the staff at    
Woodlands have put in over the last week ensures that we are in a 
great position to make the term an effective one for our students. 

 

Whilst the health and wellbeing of our students, their families and 
our staff remains our number one priority, it is important that we 
maintain learning continuity for our students. As a result we have 
made a few changes to our remote learning program to further 
support our families in making the term a productive one for all 
students. Whilst we believe we have the balance right, all families 
are different so it is important that you adjust the schedule and  
expectations to suit your children.  

 

I was extremely proud of the way our students approached remote 
learning in Term 2 and am confident they will continue to try their 
best and treat others with kindness throughout this term. 

 

Matt Gallagher                                                                                       
Principal 

NEW STAFF 

This term we welcome a number of new staff members to our school community.  

Jessica Merritt – Year 6 

Simone De Ruyter – Year 6 

Julie Morgan – Integration 

Briee Ryan – Integration (returning from Family Leave) 

 

We are delighted to be able to bring these new staff members on board this term and look 
forward to the positive impact they will have on our school community.  

                                                                                                                                                             
Matt Gallagher                                                                                                                                  
Principal 
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2021 ENROLMENTS 

We have already received a large volume of enrolment applications for our 
2021 Foundation intake. Acceptance letters will begin going out in the next 
few weeks. 
 
If you have a child starting at Woodlands in 2021 and haven't returned your 
enrolment form yet, we are urging you to get this in ASAP to avoid missing 
out. 
 
All other information and forms are on 
our website www.woodlandsps.vic.edu.au to download and view. Alterna-
tively you can come to collect and return your form at the front door of the 
office. 
 

FACE MASKS 

We have had confirmation from DET that primary school students will not be required to wear a face 
coverings at school. This will remain the choice of each individual family. 
 
Staff will be required to wear a face covering at all times, other than when they are teaching their  
students. 
 
Parents/carers will be required to wear face coverings whenever they leave the house, including for 
school drop off and pick up. 
 
More detailed information as well as current advice on masks is below. 
 
Students who attend primary school for on-site supervision will not be required to wear a face covering. 
Students who are aged 12 by Year 6 will not be required to wear face coverings. The Victorian Chief 
Health Officer has advised that it is not practical to require some primary school students to wear face 
coverings while others are not required to. 
  
Teachers and education support staff will not be required to wear face coverings while teaching, but 
those who wish to do so, can. Teachers should wear face coverings in other areas of the school when 
not teaching (for example, in the staffroom, on yard duty and when providing first aid or taking  
temperatures), and when travelling to and from school. 
  
The Department of Health and Human Services website has advice about face coverings, including: 

 different types that can be used 
 how to make your own 

 how to safely wear 
 how to safely remove. 

https://woodlandsps.vic.edu.au/
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/face-masks-covid-19?utm_source=email+marketing+Mailigen&utm_campaign=Direct+send+%E2%80%93+Emergency&utm_medium=email
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 THRIVE AWARDS 

Congratulations to the below  students who received THRIVE awards! 

Term 3 Week  2 
‘RELATE WELL’ 

 
 

Class Recipient Name  

FD Noah C 

FE Madeline G 

FI Amelia M 

FW Liliana B 

FWA Amelia J 

FS Spencer S 

1A Charlotte S 

1B Zara H 

1C Paige B 

1G Ty J 

1M Imogen J 

1S Sutton H 

2B Laney R 

2D Levi K 

2M John N 

2S Lexie F 

2T Willow K 

2W Arden W 

3H Sammi S 

3HU Scott G 

3L Talia H 

3S Evie P 

3W Abby M 

4H Tahlia S 

4JM Monica H 

4K Jayla D 

4P Alex T 

4S Lawson W 

Performing Arts 
Mrs Muehllechner  Savannah A - FW 

PE 
Mr Birnie 
Mr Dowling  

Will H - 3W 
  
Cooper L- 6J 

LOTE 
Ms Jahn  Cole L – 6J 

Willow M – 1A 

STEM 
Mr Sutton  

Caleb S – 6S 

Visual Arts 
Mrs Clowes 

Lily J – 4H 

ICT 
Mr Hall 

Willow M – 1A 

Media 
Mr Hall  

Hudson C – 4JM 

PE 
Mr Hall  

Ella - Rose D – 2T 

5A Taliah C 

5G Alyssa M 

5P Cooper M 

5PH Nick L 

5W Madison T 

6B Elliot W 

6J Kaitlyn C 

6S Molly M 

6W Rhye B 



6 

 

WONNAI PRESCHOOL  

BOOK CLUB 

Scholastic Book Club's Issue 5 is now available 
online by going to the following link,                                          
https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5642/
bc_520.pdf                                                                                        
                                                  
All orders will be delivered to your home ($5.99 
delivery fee) and not to our school.  
The orders from last term's issue 4 have only 
just arrived and have been given to your class-
room teacher.  
                                                                                                                                                                                           
Thank you for your continues support of 
Book Club 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5642/bc_520.pdf
https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5642/bc_520.pdf

